	              Town of Lincoln Monthly Board Meeting Minutes December 27th, 2022.
The monthly town meeting for the Town of Lincoln was held on Tuesday, December 27th, 2022 at 6:30 pm at the townhall.   
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Bruce Auseth.  Members present, Bruce Auseth Chairman, Cody Ritscher and Steve Heller supervisors, Trinity Hungerford Treasurer, and Carolyn Thomsen Clerk. Clerk noted all notices were posted as required. Lori Dahl, towns person was also present.
Minutes were read by Clerk. Steve Heller made motion to approve, Cody Ritscher 2nd.  

Treasurer’s balance was reported, $68,259.77 in checking and savings.  Treasurer noted 2 CDs were maturing this week, board will renew $10K CD for 1 year, $20K for 6 months.   November and December bank statements will be audited at January town board meeting. Town orders 4927-4938 in the amount of $21,380.27 were approved and paid.  

Steve Heller made motion to approve tax collection +/- of $5.00 from tax parcel property tax amount billed to the property owner due to the cost of reimbursement and invoicing for small balance due; Cody Ritscher 2nd, motion approved.  This is mirroring the county +/- collection amount. 

Cody Ritscher was contacted by Brad Schmidknecht from the Buffalo Co Board regarding potential of $100,000 county grant money match towards Broadband improvement in the county.   Cody will contact Brad to speak on this important topic at our January 17th board meeting.  

Date for Rip Rap grant project will be completed during the winter months, will discuss at next meeting.

Town of Lincoln’s town orders and receipts were audited by board and towns person present for 2022.

Cody Ritscher made motion to deputize Lori Dahl to assist clerk as needed through April 4th, 2023 election, Steve Heller 2nd.

Bruce Auseth reported he has rock material available for repairs on Heller Valley Rd.  Bruce and Steve will fill in holes, weather permitting.

Cody Ritscher made motion to adjourn, Steve Heller 2nd, meeting adjourned.  
Next meeting Tuesday January 17th, 2023 at 7 pm follow caucus meeting at the townhall.											Carolyn Thomsen, Town Clerk
